April 13, 2009

Mr. Phil Powlick Division of Public Utilities Director Heber M. Wells Building 160 East 300 South, 4th Floor Salt Lake City, UT 84111

Re: Extension of DPU's Deadline for Tariff Reviews

Docket Nos. 08-2270-02, 08-053-01, 08-054-01, 08-2201-01, 08-040-01, 08-576-01, 08-052-01, 08-2302-03, 08-042-01, 08-043-01, 08-2303-01, 08-041-02, 08-046-02, and 08-050-01

Dear Mr. Powlick,

On March 19, 2009, the Division of Public Utilities ("DPU") filed a memorandum requesting that its deadline for filing of comments in the above dockets be extended for 120 days. The request states that the DPU underestimated the time required to review all the Companies tariffs and exchange maps and is requesting more time in order to complete the tariff reviews.

Based on this information, the Commission hereby extends the deadline for DPU to complete tariff reviews to June 13, 2009, as requested.

If you have further questions or comments, I can be reached by phone at (801) 530-6716 or by e-mail at <u>jorchard@utah.gov</u>.

Cordially,

/s/ Julie Orchard Commission Secretary